
 
 

 
Mr Mike Atherton  
Head of Planning & Building Control 

Rossendale Borough Council 
        

By email         26 November 2021 

 
 
Dear Mr Atherton, 
 

Examination of the Rossendale Local Plan 
  

It has come to our attention that the Schedule of Main Modifications appended to our 
Report on the Examination of the Rossendale Local Plan contains a small factual error.   

 
Specifically, Housing Site H9 is shown to be deleted from Table 7 in MM008 on page 
30 of the appended schedule.  It was shown to be deleted because it has recently 

been completed.  However, this is inconsistent with how other completed sites have 
been considered and it is not necessary to delete reference to this site from Table 7 

for soundness reasons.   
   
We advise that this letter is published alongside our Report and the appended 

Schedule of Main Modifications on the Council’s website. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

Katie Child 

Luke Fleming 
 

INSPECTORS 

 

 


